Oregon Joint Use Association

Board of Directors
Bend Broadband Conference Vault – Bend, Oregon

September 15, 2011
President Stuart Sloan called the meeting was called to order at 10:01 a.m.  A quorum was present:
Board Members Present 

Mark Beaudry, BeaverCreek Telephone

Stuart Sloan, Consumers Power
Craig Andrus, Emerald PUD

Jeff Kent, PacifiCorp

Gary Lee, Charter Communications

Tom McGowan,  CenturyLINK
Scott Wheeler, Comcast

Staff:  

Genoa Ingram

Mary Tucker

Board Members Absent/Excused

Janet Ebright, PGE

Richard Gray, City of Portland

Doug Morten, City of St. Helens
Kevin O’Connor, Time Warner

Guests:

Dan Wittmer, Emerald PUD
Dwayne Dunaway, Bend Broadband
President’s 
President Sloan welcomed members and thanked Dwayne Dunaway of Bend 
Comments 
Broadband for the use of the Conference Vault.
Minutes
The minutes of the June 16, 2011 Board meeting were approved as amended. 
Treasurer’s
Treasurer Craig Andrus reviewed the financial reports noting that the 
Report 
checking account was slightly low due to the purchase of the NESC books.    



Motion:  Moved by Lee and seconded by Beaudry to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion passed.

Committee
Publicity and Education   Committee Chair Stuart Sloan reported that the 
Updates
Committee was working on the 2012 Spring Training.  Dave Marne is confirmed and Committee reports have been eliminated from the program.  The Jeopardy game will also be modified and streamlined.


Conflict Resolution   Chair Kent reported that the revised forms have been posted but one of the links was not currently working.  No meetings are currently scheduled but he plans to meet more often.  President Sloan suggested that the Committee keep in close contact with PUC staff to see if any issues are brewing.  Staff was also asked to follow up on the OTEC issue.

Standards Committee   Chair Dan Wittmer reviewed the Minutes of the July 20 Standards meeting.  He reported that there had been strong representation by the PUC staff and the meeting had included an in-depth discussion regarding meter pole violations.  Board members asked Chair Wittmer to secure documentation from PUC staff regarding their position.  At the next meeting the Committee will undertake NESC tabs and grandfathering.

Executive Committee   Chair Sloan indicated that he would like to discuss leadership succession within the Association under New Business. He asked Scott Wheeler to provide an update on the plan for the communication panel discussion at the Annual Meeting. The Board discussed the agenda for the Annual meeting.  Staff was asked to extend an additional invitation to the PUC Commissioners.

Past President Lee asked if there had been any further discussion regarding I-Pads for Board members in order to reduce paperwork.  The Executive Committee will discuss various options.


Legislative Committee   Staff reported that as the 2011 Legislative Report had been distributed under the direction of Chair Richard Gray.  Director McGowan commented that he had found the report helpful.  He also noted that the FCC’s new order had referenced Oregon’s sanction model.  Board members discussed the specifics of FCC model which uses the violations structure for imposing sanctions.  President Sloan suggested that it be discussed during the forum at the Annual Meeting. 



Strategic Planning Committee   Chair Beaudry reported that the Committee had met three times to review and update the plan, eliminating those goals and objectives that have been met.  The Committee is also focusing on what can be improved upon, such as membership and increasing participation to OJUA’s educational opportunities. 

Industry
Treasurer Andrus reported that it was his understanding that C-2 Utility, Updates
which had done the trenching work for Qwest, had picked up a statewide 


contract for overhead.

Old Business
There was no old business.

New Business
AR 506 Phase I Comment   President Sloan reported on conversation with PUC staff regarding the comment period for AR 506.   In particular, it was reported that AR 506 comments could be combined with the AR 510 comments which are due in April and a letter could be sent to the PUC to that effect.  By consensus, the Board agreed to let the Executive Committee take the lead in forming the initial response with eventual input by the entire Board.  



Association Plan of Succession   President Sloan pointed out that the Association had no real plans for dealing with situations where an officer of the association in line for President or another leadership position changes jobs or is no longer able to serve.  Board members reviewed the Bylaws and noted that, while the document requires the Board to “strive to include an even and fair representation of structure owners and users, and governmental organizations”, it does not require that leadership positions alternate between disciplines. 


WEI   President Sloan reminded Board members that he would be representing the OJUA at WEI and asked for input from Board members regarding his comments. 

Next 

The next meeting of the OJUA Board of Directors is scheduled for

Meeting
Thursday, December 15 at 10:00 a.m.; however, the Board is considering moving the meeting to a date that will accommodate all Board members.  Staff will locate a facility.            
Adjourn
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:13 p.m.
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